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TO CONTACT THE LOCAL POLICE 

The number to call for non-emergency is-
sues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday  14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 

Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds 
@imminghamwolds                       

 

 For Emergencies please call 999 

 
For non-emergency calls, ie reporting suspicious 
activity, reporting a non-emergency incident etc. 
please call 101. 
 
For opening times at Immingham Police Station 
please see above. 
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Parish Council Notes 
 

The Council meets every month, on the second calendar Wednesday of 
the month, at the Village Hall, commencing at 7.00 pm.  Agendas are 
published a week before and are on our website.  Members of the 
public are welcome to come along and attend.  
 
The Council met in April and May with May seeing the Annual Parish 
Council meeting and the Annual Parish Meeting for the Village of 
Stallingborough—at which members of the public were present. 
 
Various planning applications were discussed and all planning 
applications discussed at the PC meetings are available to view on the 
NELC website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  You just go to the Planning 
Applications, agree the terms and conditions and then you can input 
the planning application reference number or the address and it will 
bring up the documents for you to view. 
 
Various consultations and representations have been received on line 
and at the meetings from the various solar farms and energy park 
developments which are ongoing around the Stallingborough area. 
 
All financial information is on our website and the internal audit for the 
fy 24-25 will take place in early June and then an external audit will be 
undertaken from July onwards with all necessary information 
submitted as required. 
 
All information is on the PC website at 
     www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
 

The Annual Report and Accounts for the Council year 1st April 
2024 through to 31st March 2025 has now been published.  It 

will be available on our website but if any resident would like to 
have a paper copy please contact the Clerk .  There will be a 

small charge for a paper copy of the report. 
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Under the Op Yellowfin scheme to deter people from riding bikes antiso-
cially we have referred to police systems to gather intelligence and issue 
warning letters to key addresses believed to with be involved with stor-
ing e-scooters and powered transport.  

After concerns were raised, a talk was given to Year 6 pupils of Stalling-
borough Primary school on the dangers of E-scooters, mopeds, and off-
road bikes to educate that Police will be seizing the scooters moving for-
ward as they are illegal.  This will be a continued focus during May.  

How you can help 

Your local Community Policing Team appreciates the importance of be-
ing in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure 
the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social 
behaviour in the area which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live 
so that we can deal with any issues and step up our patrols in the area.  

If you feel that there are issues within your community that the police 
should consider prioritising, then please speak to your local officers, 
town, or parish councillors or through the One Voice committee.  

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingborough ward 
are:       

                                                                                                                                       
PC 1645 Kris Collins kristian.collins@humberside.police.uk                              
PC 913 Helen Linford-Andrews helen.linford-
andrews@humberside.police.uk                                                                       
PCSO 7713 Diane Bell diane.bell@humberside.police.uk   

PCSO 7877 Becky Wildman rebecca.wildman@humberside. police.uk 
                                                                                                                   
The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                             

 
Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds @imminghamwolds        

mailto:kristian.collins@humberside.police.uk
mailto:helen.linford-andrews@humberside.police.uk
mailto:helen.linford-andrews@humberside.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.%20police.uk
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Stallingborough Report for May 2025 

There have been seventy nine crimes recorded for the Immingham, 
Habrough and Stallingborough ward area for April. Of these, the 
following have occurred.   

Vehicle Crime:                                                                                                                  
Overnight 7th & 8th April a van was stolen from outside its home address 
on Station Road, Stallingborough.                                                        

During the afternoon of 8th April, two youths were disturbed as they 
attempted to steal a motorbike from The Catch, Stallingborough. They 
damaged the steering lock making it unable to be ridden away. The 
same youths then attempted to steal a second motorbike but were 
disturbed by staff. They made off on a motorbike they arrived on.    

Here is a brief review of what your local officers have also been involved 
in during the past couple of months. 

During March, our focus has been on tackling ASB and Drugs at the Civic 
Centre Retail Units and local Public Houses. We were supported by a 
specialist Drugs Dog that is trained to detect cannabis, ketamine, and 
cocaine. This resulted in a successful stop search and a no tolerance 
message being declared.  

Our Police Surgery identified an increase in bike related offences. A 
report to police in the morning led to a stolen bike being located and 
returned to the owner that same afternoon.  In April we have launched 
Op Agility which is a multiagency response to tackling antisocial 
behaviour and related crime. Humbertalking has shown that off road 
and nuisance bikes are still a priority for residents but a lot of this is 
going unreported. Officers have been out to engage with our community 
to remind people to report all issues so we can track the reports to be 
able to allocate the correct resources to tackle the concerns.  
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  The next meetings of the Council will take place as shown and an 

Agenda for the meeting always appears on the Parish Council’s website 

approximately one week prior to the meeting. 

Any items, please contact Kathy Peers on 07494 577661 or email us 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

These are the dates for the next scheduled meetings for Stalling-

borough Parish Council.   

Wednesday 11th June 2025 

All meetings start at 7.00 pm unless advertised otherwise 

Wednesday 9th July 2025 

There isn’t usually a scheduled monthly meeting for August but if 

required a planning meeting will be held. 

At all meetings the public and press are made most welcome and 

there is a forum for residents to bring up matters for discussion 

with the Parish Council. 

Agenda is published on the website approximately one week pri-

or to each meeting. 

There is not usually a meeting in August . 

The Parish Council website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
To contact the Parish Council , please ring  the Parish Clerk, Kathy Peers,  
in the first instance on  tel. no. 07494 577661 
 
The office is open from 9.00 am to 4.00 pm each weekday.  Outside of 
these times, an answerphone  is in operation on that number, so please 
leave a message and we will come back to you as soon as we can! 
 
Kathy looks after the bookings for the Village Hall and all other Parish Mat-
ters, so if you want to book the Hall for a function,  need any information on  
Parish or local authority issues, or want to report anything which concerns 
the Parish Council, or  want to submit anything for the Newsletter, then 
please contact Kathy as above. 
 
The address for the Parish Council is: 
Stallingborough Village Hall, 
Station Road, 
Stallingborough, NE Lincs. 
 

          clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Residents are most welcome to post items through the village hall letterbox 
also. 
Email Addresses for Councillors:- 

Chairman: 
Cllr. Paul Gilbert (Chair) cllrpgilbert@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Vice-Chair: 
Cllr. Julie Hoyes (Vice-Chair)       
 cllrjhoyes@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Members: 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts   cllrtcrofts@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Ian Sears  cllrisears@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Hannah Scott  cllrhneul@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Paul Genney  cllrpgenney@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr.  Martin Reed  cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. John Scott  cllrjscott@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com   
Cllr. Kyle Hewis  cllrkhewis@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

The Parish Council has its own dedicated website so please look out for 

this—its address will be ‘www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com’ 
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Ward Councillors for Stallingborough 
 

There are 3 Ward Cllrs. for the Immingham Ward which of course in-
cludes Stallingborough Village.  Residents can contact their Ward 

  

Cllr. Stewart Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
Cllr. Karen Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts 
2 Clarkson Drive, Stallingborough 
Tel—07972-495830 
 

Please note that Ward Councillor Surgeries are now being held  

on the first Saturday of each month between 11 am and 12 noon 

at Immingham Civic Centre.  No appointment needed, just go 

along with issues for your 3 Ward Cllrs. 

Please note also that Ward Funding for village groups and 

organisations is available from your Ward Cllrs.  Please email 

them directly for further details. 
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Station Murals 

These are the pictures from the recently completed murals at 

Great Coates Station.  The Shaping Stallingborough Group are 

working towards something similar for Stallingborough Station—

so keep your eyes peeled for further progress! 
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 Stallingborough Village Hall 

There is an active programme of classes and groups at 

Stallingborough Village Hall: 

Mondays    Metafit and Zumba evening 

Tuesday s   Yoga    morning 

    Slimming World  afternoon/evening 

Wednesdays  Over 50’s social club morning 

    Bingo    evenings 

Thursdays   Sewing Group  afternoons 

    Art workshops  monthly 

    Kids Dance   afternoons 

    WI    first evening of month 

Fridays   Which Craft Group morning/afternoon 

    Youth Club   evening 

Sundays   Dog training   morning 

    AA Group   evening 

Please contact us on 07494 577661 for further information on the above 

clubs—some meet only once a month or once a fortnight so please check 

with us. We also have Parish Council and Shaping up Stallingborough 

Meetings taking place each month. 

THE HALL AND BAR ARE AVAILABLE FOR PRIVATE HIRINGS ON 

SATURDAYS AND SUNDAY AFTERNOONS  - PLEASE CALL US OR EMAIL US 

AT clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com TO BOOK. 

THERE ARE SPECIAL DISCOUNTED RATES FOR LONGER TERM HIRINGS 
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Before After 
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Craft Section 

A Piece of Art 

Something New from Something Old 

Any other Craft. 

Entries in the craft section to include a brief description of how 
they were produced, eg kit or own design. 

 

Photography 

A photograph not exceeding 7”x5”/18x13cm unless otherwise stat-
ed. They must be taken by the exhibitor. 

An Animal, Insect or a Bird 

A Landmark or Building 

A Holiday Snap 

In the Garden  

A Photograph (any subject) not exceeding 10inx8in / 26cmx20cm 

Children Section – A photograph of your choice. 
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 PRODUCE SHOW. 

Stallingborough Village Hall  6th September 
2025 

I hope everyone is preparing their vegetables and flowers to enter 
this year’s show. This will be a special year for us , for 100 years a 
produce show has been held in the village. We will be including a 
cake recipe for a centenary cake and a 1920 style flower arrange-
ment. 

I am including the Handicraft Section, Craft Section and Photog-
raphy, to give you time to get your entries ready. 

 

Handicraft Section 

Piece of Embroidery, including Cross-stitch (any medium) 

An item in Patchwork 

A Greeting Card (any medium) 

A Hand Knitted item 

A Crocheted Item 

An Item Hand or Machine Sewn 

Any other Handicraft not included in the above classes. 

Entries in the handicraft section to include a brief description of 
how they were produced, eg kit or own design. 
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AFTER 
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We will have a private tour of the house(it’s not a public opening 

day) and take ourselves on a tour of the beautiful gar-

dens.W.I.members will pay £20.00 and non-members £36.50, 

these prices include entry to the hall and gardens,coach fare and 

driver’s tip.  

Thursday August 7th is the date for our Summer Supper- an even-

ing of eating,drinking(alcoholic and non-alcoholic) and talking-

something we all excel at! 

Our completed programme for 2025/6 will be printed soon. 

We meet at 7.30pm in Stallingborough Village Hall on the first 

Thursday of each month(except January and May) 

Ladies will be made most welcome,if you have any questions 

about W.I. please feel free to contact me. 

Best wishes, 

Jenny Short 

01472 882136 

07751 340508 

If you have any items regarding your group/club/society or an ar-

ticle you would like to share with the Village, then please contact 

us to see if we can include it in the next edition of the Newsletter. 

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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 Hello Everyone! 

After our AGM held on Thursday 3rd April we have a new 

President, Julie Hoyes, a new Secretary, Christine Cross 

and Jo Clarke has agreed to continuing as our very 

efficient Treasurer. When Jo submitted our W.I. accounts 

to be audited they came back with a ‘Well done!’ 

comment at the bottom! 

The completion winners are as follows:- 

Easter Card-Joy Sant 

Easter Baking-Marion Moorcroft 

Decorated Egg- Aimee Welch. 

They each won a £10 gift card from M&S. 

As Joy got the most points overall she gets the honour of 

polishing the W.I. rose bowl for a year!! 

Our Thursday May 1st meeting was held at Carr Lane 

Nurseries as the village hall was being used as a Polling 

Station. 

On Thursday 5th June we will be having a talk about the 

work of the NSPCC. 

Our speaker for Thursday July 3rd is Steven Near from 

Near and Near Undertakers, who has promised to give us 

an informative, but not sombre, insight into his work as 

an undertaker. 

Scampston Hall and Gardens near Malton is the 

destination for our outing on Thursday July 17th.  
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AFTER The next issue for the Newsletter will be for 

August/September 2025 —articles and items in to 

us by Friday 11th July 2025 please and no later, so 

we can include them in the next edition. 

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Eyes 
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CHURCH NEWS – ST PETER AND ST PAUL,  

STALLINGBOROUGH 

Just before the Easter weekend Stallingborough Church held another 

of its special care home services and residents and their carers took 

part in the Easter story service with the Reverend Chris Goldsmith of 

the Wolds Gateway group of churches officiating.  Rev. Chris explained 

what Easter means and what happened all those years ago with 

accompanying sing-along songs and short hymns.  As is usual with 

these services some members of the congregation travelled in from 

other parts of Lincolnshire and the church was full!  For the organizers 

it was lovely to see not only the visitors but lots of familiar faces from 

our good neighbours and friends The Old Vicarage Care Home in 

Stallingborough.    

Stallingborough Church is a rare Georgian Church, opening in 1780 or 

thereabouts.  Maybe you have noticed how different it looks, (being 

built of brick in a certain style), to other local parish churches.  It is 

built on the foundations of a very much older stone church which 

collapsed.   Recently we have contacted the “Georgian Society” based 

in London to show them this little gem of a building here in a far 

corner of Lincolnshire and hope to liaise with them further. 

As some of you probably know, between 12th to 21st September, this 

year’s National Heritage Open Days are being held.  Norman Coffey, 

our Assistant Churchwarden, has registered with the organizers the 

special opening of the church from 12noon to 4pm and during those 

days and there will be some displays of historical events that 

happened in and around Stallingborough and hopefully some village 

photos of bygone times; more details to follow nearer those 

September dates. 
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 Sadly, we have had some very specific churchyard vandalism recently, 

resulting in a massive grave cross from a family set of graves being 

pushed over and smashing on the ground, missing an adjoining CWGC 

WW1 gravestone by inches.  This must have been a peculiar and very 

bizarre determined effort by persons unknown as the broken pieces 

on the ground are exceptionally heavy to the point of unliftable by 

most people.  Hopefully something may yet come to light as we have a 

Police Crime Number for this incident.    

 

Contributed by Philip Harley; Member - Parochial Church Council. 

We welcome any enquiries for baptisms, weddings and funerals. 

Please contact the Rector:  

Rev. Christine Goldsmith – 01472 902292/07494870701 

christine.goldsmith@lincoln.anglican.org 

 

CHURCH SERVICES – Please support us to help keep our church open. 

. 

 

 


